July 22, 2011

Dear MiT Graduate Student,

Welcome!  You are now part of a richly textured, exciting, and demanding Master in Teaching Program which will include approximately 45 graduate students, nine faculty and staff, and a variety of guest participants. We are very excited about the program and are eager to meet you! During the next two years, we will work together to gain a deep and sophisticated understanding of the nature and inter-relationships of learning, teaching, and schooling.  We will explore who we are as learners and teachers, what it means to "learn", what the current requirements are to become a public school teacher, who the children are in the public schools of this country, how to develop curricula to meet the needs of all children and youth, a bit about the history and politics of education, and what it might mean to create a decent education for all students.

This mailing includes quite a bit of information you will need as you prepare for the coming year.  Please read the entire letter carefully and send the requested information to us without delay so that we can be ready for your arrival.

REGISTRATION AND ORIENTATION DAY -- SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 17

     Your attendance is required for this registration/orientation meeting.  The day will begin promptly at 9 A.M. on Evergreen’s Olympia campus (room TBA) and end by 4 P.M.  You will have opportunities to meet other folks in the program, ask questions, buy your books for the quarter, have your picture taken, and complete the forms for the required FBI background check and State of Washington Character Supplement.

You are required to have completed the following by Sept 17 BEFORE you arrive:

· Technology Survey (assesses your knowledge of digital technology and applications
· Learning Approaches Survey (assesses your approaches to learning, reading, writing, and group projects and discussions)

· Professional Dispositions Survey (assesses your professional dispositions that are indicative of effective teachers.    
* Note: These surveys are the same ones that have been emailed to you earlier—you can access them from these links as well—but you only have to complete them once 

· Set up your evergreen.edu account at https://my.evergreen.edu and ask for webspace and personal file space

· Faculty Biography Project


THESE SHOULD BE DONE BEFORE ORIENTATION ON SEPT 17!  We need this information to help us plan learning experiences and instructional groupings that will better support your learning.

STATE MANDATED PAPERWORK TO BE DONE BEFORE Sept 17!

State education codes require that teacher candidates must have fingerprint and background check clearances before they begin working in schools.  Therefore, please make plans to be fingerprinted by September 17th and bring proof of current fingerprints (receipt from where fingerprints were done) to orientation. The most convenient, fastest, and most reliable way to be fingerprinted is at one of the state’s Educational Service Districts with their electronic machines.  The closest one to Evergreen is ESD 113 in Tumwater.  See information on fingerprinting at ESD 113 about fees, payment methods, hours of operation, etc. at: http://www.evergreen.edu/mit/forms.htm 

Fingerprints are valid for two years and must be current at all times in MiT.

Please also complete and bring to orientation all required forms found at: http://www.evergreen.edu/mit/forms.htm:

· Character and Fitness Supplement form 4020b: If you have any yes answers in Section II questions 3-11, Section III or Section IV, contact MiT field placement officer Loren Petty at pettyl@evergreen.edu to bring in your form with accompanying documentation prior to orientation to begin the process of obtaining a clearance letter.

· The Institutional Application for Teacher Certification 

· Liability Insurance

· Oath of Confidentiality 

· Permission to Photograph 

· Code of Professional Conduct for Education Practitioners

FIRST WEEK RETREAT INFORMATION
     The faculty members in this program are committed to developing a community of learners.  We want to provide the time and opportunities for all of us to become acquainted, determine the assets we bring to this community, and develop a solid foundation for the year’s work.  To support these goals, we have planned a five-day, full time retreat for the first week of class that will allow focused and intense work without requiring folks to be away from their families overnight. Our experience indicates that the benefits are quite wonderful and we hope you will be as excited as we are about the content and format of the first week of study and getting to know each other!

     During the first week of classes (September 26th through Sept 30th), we will meet Monday through Friday from 9 AM to 4 PM every day.  We will spend three of these days off campus, at Millersylvania State Park. The cost for the retreat is included in your fees and registration.  We will provide you with directions to the site at Orientation.  Bring with you to the retreat:

· your Autobiography Project
· your preparation for your first seminar readings (Why Sustainability Education Needs Pedagogies of Reflections and Contemplation; and Leadership for a Changing World:  A Call to Adaptive Work

· your own lunch/snacks, water for the day (there will be no place to go to “get” lunch)

· paper, notebook, handouts, pen/pencils

We will be on campus all day Thursday and Friday (Until around 1pm).  Then, on Friday evening (at 5pm) we will have a potluck and talent sharing (place TBA) for program members and their families and/or significant others.

     After the first week of class, you will be involved in MIT program activities four days a week.  Thursdays will be spent in public school classrooms and/or assigned community observation activities.  The Fall Quarter observation sites have already been arranged.  On-campus classes will be on Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday. Please see the Handouts link on our website for class times for Fall Quarter. Please keep in mind this schedule is tentative and is subject to change as room assignments and scheduling will not be approved until August.

OTHER IMPORTANT ATTACHMENTS

1. Information about our first seminar reading to be discussed the first week of the program

2. Information about the first program project – an autobiography
3. Information about appointments with us during Evergreen’s Orientation Week Sept. 19-23.

     We look forward to seeing you on September 17th.  We hope you enjoy the remainder of the summer!  Maggie Foran, our Advising and Certification Officer, will be sending you a reminder about Orientation with a map of the campus in late August.

Sincerely,

Terry Ford, Faculty  

Rob Cole, Faculty                     

Jon Davies, Faculty

(Sara) Sunshine Campbell, Faculty

Sherry Walton, Director of MIT

Maggie Foran, Advising and Certification Officer

Loren Petty, Field Experience Officer

Lynne Adair, Program Coordinator

Lynarra Featherly, Program Assistant

